
Journal of Social Work Values & Ethics, Autumn 2021, Vol. 18, No. 2 - page 1

Announcement: It’s Sometimes Hard to Say Goodbye
Donna DeAngelis, AM, Co-Editor

Journal of Social Work Values and Ethics, Volume 18, Number 2 (2021) 
Copyright 2021, IFSW

This text may be freely shared among individuals, but it may not be republished in any medium without 
express written consent from the authors and advance notification of IFSW.

Things change. It is time for the Journal of Social 
Work Values and Ethics (JSWVE) to say goodbye 
to the Association of Social Work Boards (ASWB) 
as its publisher. ASWB took over publishing the 
JSWVE from White Hat Publications with volume 
10, number 1 (2013. Our relationship with ASWB 
has been professional and cordial, and the 
partnership was very appropriate at the time. We 
leave with great gratitude for ASWB and its help 
and support during our years together. We are 
especially grateful to the staff, Jayne Wood, 
Director of Communications, and Dan Sheehan, 
Director of Information Technology.

We appreciate the time and effort Jayne 
expended to bring the Journal and its website up to 
her high standards for publication. Crossing every 
“t” and doting every “i” consumed a lot of her 
time. Jayne was always wonderful to work with 
and very patient with our many changes and errors. 

Dan worked behind the scenes on our website 
and technical functioning. He too was patient with 
our many changes and updates.

Both Jayne and Dan were partners in 
watching the Journal grow in subscribers and 
prestige. We thank both of them and ASWB for 
their contributions to making JSWVE the success 
it is.
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